
 
 

To:  Members of the Board of Education 

From:  Jennifer Cheatham 

Date:  March 20, 2014 

Subject: Isthmus Montessori Planning Grant Application  

We are writing to provide the Board with a recommendation regarding the charter school planning grant 
application the district received from Isthmus Montessori Academy. The district received the application 
on February 13, and the Board will discuss and vote on whether to approve the application at the 
regular meeting on March 31. A planning grant provides funding from DPI to further develop a charter 
proposal that would come to the Board. 
 
As you know, we have worked hard to stay incredibly focused on the work of our strategic framework 
this year. Our vision is that every school will be a thriving school that prepares every student for college, 
career and community. We know that to be successful in closing opportunity gaps and making that 
vision a reality, we must stay incredibly focused on the day-to-day work of great teaching and learning 
for every child. We are only in the first year of our strategic framework, but we believe we are making 
exciting progress. 
 
While we are busy working in the present day on the improvement of all of our schools, a key aspect of 
our long-term strategy must include the addition or integration of unique programs or school models 
that meet identified needs. However, to ensure that these options are strategic and that they enhance 
our focus rather than distract from it, we need to build a comprehensive and thoughtful strategy.  
 
We need to think in depth about how options like additional district charter schools would meet the 
needs of our students, how they would support our vision and close opportunity gaps for all. The things 
we are learning now from our high school reform collaborative, which was just launched, and the review 
of our special education and alternative programs, which is now in progress, will be powerful 
information to help build that strategy over the coming school year. 
 
Until we establish that more comprehensive long-term strategy, together with the Board and with 
direction  and input from our educators and families, we don’t believe now is the time to move 
individual proposals forward. Both the district and those proposing a charter option should have the 
guidance of a larger strategy to ensure that any proposal would meet the needs of our students and 
accomplish our vision. 
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